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October 24, 2024

Michael J. Ryan, Esquire
Ryan Law Group, PLLC
636 US Highway 1, Suite 110
North Palm Beach, Florida 33408

RE: Ravello PUD
Trip Calculation Statement
Port St. Lucie, Florida
Kimley-Horn # 241187000

Dear Mr. Ryan:

Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. has prepared the following traffic statement to address the traffic impacts
associated with a change in the PUD for the site located on the northwest corner of Westmoreland
Boulevard & Morningside Boulevard in Port St. Lucie, Florida. A comparison of trips has been conducted
to evaluate the change in the PUD from commercial use to an assisted living facility.  The previously
approved PUD identifies 4,051 residential daily trips and 2,015 commercial daily trips. The proposed
development is proposing to change the commercial portion of the PUD to assisted living facility (ALF). No
change is proposed to the residential trips.

TRIP GENERATION
A trip generation calculation was prepared to compare the trip generation potential of the assisted living
facility to the commercial trips. The trip generation rates and equations published ITE’s Trip Generation
Manual, 11th Edition were utilized to determine the trip generation for the assisted living facility. As shown
in Table 1, the proposed PUD represents a decrease of 1,625 daily trips and a decrease in 92 PM peak
hour trips compared to the commercial trips in the previously approved PUD.  Because the PUD change
will result in fewer trips than the previous approval no further roadway analysis is required.

Table 1: Trip Generation Calculations Summary

CONCLUSION

PM Peak Hour
Total

Commercial General 65,900 Sq. Ft. 2,015 128
2,015 128

Assisted Living Facility 150 Beds 390 36
390 36

-1,625 -92
ALF Trips

Trip Reduction

Daily TripsLand Use Intensity

Proposed Scenario
Commercial Trips

Trips in PUD
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Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. has prepared a traffic statement to the address change in PUD for the
site located on the northwest corner of Westmoreland Boulevard & Morningside Boulevard in Port St. Lucie,
Florida. The previously approved PUD included residential and commercial uses.  This analysis compares
the trips of an assisted living facility to the trips associated with the commercial use in the PUD.  The
assisted living use results in a reduction of 1,625 daily trips and 92 PM peak hour trips compared to the
vested commercial trips.

Please contact me via telephone at (561) 840-0874 or via e-mail at adam.kerr@kimley-horn.com should
you have any questions regarding this evaluation.

Sincerely,

KIMLEY-HORN AND ASSOCIATES, INC.

Adam B. Kerr, P.E.

Transportation Engineer

Florida Registration Number 64773
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APPENDIX
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